HIAWATHA VALLEY SHRM BOARD MEETING

March 22, 2012

In Attendance:  Lori Gadient, Sharon McCord, Christy Rikli, Vicky Koehn, Ann Moreno, Sherri Stensland, Marge Truwe, Jerry Olson, Lori Anderson, Katie Hardyman
Absent:    
Sharon McCord opened the meeting discussing the action items from the last meeting.  Sharon contacted the Winona Chapter to share their successes:  
· They hold a new member invite in October.  
· In December they hold a holiday social, having an ice breaker, pay for a meal up to $10 per plate, they collect donations for a silent auction.  
· Chamber of Commerce members.  They partner in the communication of events.  
· Hold their monthly SHRM meetings during lunch.  It was decided to hold a Hiawatha Valley membership drive at the November 15, 2012 meeting.  
We held discussion of joining the Chamber.  Jerry stated it cost $315 for an annual membership.  It would be a great avenue for communication.  They have a weekly e-newsletter.  They also hold an annual business expo to visual exposure of what our group is all about.  Sharon will inquire on membership with board approval.
Sharon requested to attend the Twin Cities HR Association spring conference on May 10, 2012 from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm.  The cost is $165.00.  Keynote Speaker Connie Podesta will speak on Absolute Fearless Success. With laugh-out-loud humor, amazing insight into what makes people tick and killer success strategies; Connie will empower to develop the FEARLESS attitudes necessary to embrace new ways of thinking.  Keynote Speaker Pamela J. Green will speak on HR Scenario Planning. Pamela is a business leader, author, and leader in human resources who recently published Lead, Achieve and Succeed in HR: a career roadmap for human resource professionals on how to thrive as a 21st century HR Leader.  Christy moved the motion to accept the request.  Lori Gadient seconded the motion and all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:  

· Marge reported that our checking balance as of 3/22/2012 was $5,101.34 and savings account balance was $758.58.  17 memberships were received with payment.
CLA:  Workforce Readiness:  

· Vicky shared a flyer on a Job Fair on March 29, 2012, from 11:00 am to 4:00 pm at the Eagan Civic Arena, 3870 Pilot Know Road, Eagan
Membership:  

· Attracting new members

· Is credit card an option through pay pal?  Marge to check out the cost and benefit.  

· Ways to communicate meeting times and topic.  
· Katie contacted the Republican Eagle, Cannon Falls Beacon, Zumbrota News, The Kenyon Leader, and Graphic to send press release for upcoming meetings..
· Sheri to check into communicating through the local radio.
· Sharon to look at getting connected with Linkedin and Facebook.
· Membership renewal form:

· Marge added non-national SHRM membership to the form
· Deleted department size information
· Changed email address and mailing address to now read Marge Truwe
· Did not add a line for FREE membership to the unemployed HR Professional.  It was decided to invite this group to be a guest of a member.

· Christy is working with the non-member list to invite to meetings.
Programs:  

· Upcoming meetings:

· May 10, 2011 (Indigo Room)

· Re-Engineering hiring for bottom line results, presented by Alan Kingsley of Inquire Hire
· Next roundtable is Wednesday, April 11, 7:30-8:30am at Caribou Coffee on 

· HR Compliance 

· Lori Gadient is checking if Linda Quade of the Red Wing Shoe would be interested in facilitating. 
· Future roundtable is Thursday, June 14, 7:30-8:30am at Caribou Coffee on 

· HR Measures
· Thursday, September 13, a half day seminar on Communications by Robin Getman.  Robin speaks on service that sells, communication that connects, and humor that helps.
Conferences: 

· No Report

Hiawatha Valley SHRM By-Laws: 

· Lori Gadient and Sharon to look at bi-laws for fiduciary

Certifications: 

· Advertise to attend the college for certification class
· Katie to check if the class could be offered at night in the fall
· Study group through our local chapter

Legislative:  

· Ann reported on three issues:  401K bill on tax status, tuition assistance is a tax threat, and union status for right to work. SHRM believes that providing tax-free educational assistance is an important tool for employers to attract the best employees, build a skilled workforce and position the U.S. economy to compete globally.
Foundation:  

· Jerry questioned how we benefit from the Foundation.  The money goes where and who benefits?  Christy commented they do succession planning and they offer scholarships for those in the HR field.
Website:

· Sharon to check with Melissa Gora if interested to be the web-master  
· There is a website error when you submit membership.  Katie to work with web to correct.
SHRM Board Support: 

· No report

Next Meeting:

· May 15, 2012 at 8:30 am-10am at Chamber of Commerce Meeting Room
Respectfully Submitted, 

Lori Anderson

